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The Board of Pharmacy has received notice of the following product recall: 

Product 
Description 

ID Number 
(NDC/UPC/Catalog) Package Size Lot # / Expiration 

Date 
Manufacturer 
Initial Ship Date 

Lidocaine 
Hydrochloride 2% 
Jelly, USP 

17478-711-30 30 mL tube 9B21A, exp. 01/22 05/30/2019 – 
06/18/2019 

Akorn is recalling the product above because of observed particulates (shavings) during in-
process checks in time of filling operation of the batch. This recall is to the retail level. 

The Board of Pharmacy strongly encourages pharmacies to immediately review their quality 
assurance and recall policies and procedures to determine if any corrective action is required. 


